
1

Parnjit Singh

From: William Miller                             

Sent: 15 March 2025 11:38

To: Planning

Subject: 2025/0527/P

                                                                                                              

                                                                                                   

2025/0527/P - 24 Gloucester Crescent London NW1 7DL

I am writing to express my full support for this application. My family have lived in Gloucester Crescent for

over 60 years and I have seen this obscure site change from Greek restaurant to record shop and then, for

over two decades, a sad vacant lot which has become a derelict carbuncle on this incredible street. I believe

its conversion and reintegration into the house at no. 24 is the perfect use for this space and the design is

modern, sympathetic and complimentary to the architecture of the street. There was an application a few

years ago for its conversion to a residential dwelling which was completely inappropriate and out of keeping

with the street. I now feel that this new application is perfect and expresses a scheme that will balance an

otherwise awkward void between two houses.

I hope the planning department will both see the vision and need to do something special with this property,

which I feel this applicant has done and hope permission will be granted. 

William Miller
-- 
William Miller

66 Gloucester Crescent

London NW1 7EG

United Kingdom
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